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FULL COUNCIL 
TWYFORD PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 

Held on Thursday 29th September 2022 at 7.30pm 

In the Gilbert Room, Twyford Parish Hall 

Present:  In attendance: 

Cllr. Mitchell (in the Chair), Cllr. Hill, Cllr. Sellars, Cllr. 
Lawton, Cllr. Corcoran, Cllr. Pullen, Cllr. Pain, Cllr. Bronk 
(from 8.15pm) 

J.P. Matthews – Clerk 
2 members of the public 

 

Minute 
Business Transacted  

74/22 Chairman’s comments  

The Chairman welcome everyone to the meeting.  

75/22 Apologies for Absence 

Apologies were received from Cllr. Forder-Stent and Cllr. Cook.  

76/22 Requests for Dispensation under Section 33 Localism Act 

No requests were received. 

77/22 Declarations of Interest 

No declarations were made. 

78/22 Approval of Minutes 

It was Resolved that the minutes of the Meeting of Twyford Parish Council held on 27th  

July 2022 be approved. 

79/22 Proclamation of The King 

The proclamation of King Charles III was received and noted. 

80/22 
Public Representation 

There was no public representation 

81/22 
County Councillor’s report 

Cllr. Humby had submitted a report which was noted and is attached in the appendices.  

82/22 District Councillors’ report 

The report was noted and is attached in the appendices. 

Cllr. Corcoran commended the quality and detail of the written reports and wished his 

thanks to be noted.  

83/22 

 

Clerk’s report 

The report was noted and is attached in the appendices. 
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84/22 

Planning Committee 

The draft minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 7th September 2022 

were received.  

The Chairman of the Planning advised that the process to commence consultation of the 

draft Winchester local plan was shortly to commence and would be added to a future 

committee meeting. He also noted that there appears to be a significant number of 

planning applications yet to be determined, but did not know the reasons for this.  

85/22 Schedule of Payments 

It was Resolved to receive and approve the Schedule of Payments for August & 

September 2022 

The schedule is attached in the appendices. 

86/22 Balance of the bank accounts 

The bank balances as of 31st August 2022 were noted.  

 
Ordinary Accounts   Interest rate 
Unity Trust C/A   £5,938.16 0.0% 
Nationwide    £44,087.97 0.20% 
Redwood (35 day notice)                £85,589.65 1.29% 
 
Total     £135,615.78 

 

87/22 External Auditor Appointment 

The report was noted and is attached in the appendices. 

It was Resolved that Council remain within the existing arrangements with the Smaller 

Authorities Audit Appointments (SAAA) to appoint external auditors.  

 

88/22 
Climate Change Advisory Committee 
 
Cllr. Pullen gave a short verbal update of the work of the committee and advised that 
works on proposals to encourage the planting of trees at locations throughout the village 
was proceeding.  
 
 

89/22 
Traffic Solution Focus Group, Advisory Committee 
 
Cllr. Bronk had prepared a report which was noted and is attached in the appendices The 
Chairman thanked Cllr. Bronk for his hard work and the detailed report.  
 
Cllr. Pullen advised that Steve Brine MP had joined the bike bus earlier in the week and in 
addition that there is soon to be a workshop on cycling routes into the city centre. 
 
 

 
Cllr. Bronk joined the meeting.  

90/22 

 

Part Night Street Lighting 
 
In March 2022, the Parish Council agreed to trial the part-night lighting initiative, as used 
in most other parts of Hampshire, until 30th September 2022. A short report is attached in 
the appendices. 
 
Following a lengthy debate, it was Resolved to continue the part-night lighting operation 
beyond 30th September 2022. 
  

91/22 
Ultrafast Broadband in Twyford 

Cllr. Bronk introduced this item and highlighted that the areas within the village with the 

worst broadband speeds were outside of the scope of commercial deployments, even 

though the infrastructure passed through those areas, and were therefore to be included 

in a government funded procurement which was not expected to deliver infrastructure 
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until the end of 2023 at the earliest. This was an exceptionally disappointing situation and 

he felt that Openreach should have been more open about this situation, and the wider 

processes, before engaging with Council on a Fibre Community Partnership. 

Rupert Gregory was thanked for his expert contributions to this work.  

The report was noted and is attached in the appendices.  

It was Resolved to not proceed with the Fibre Community Partnership with Openreach 

and that a TIS email would be sent out with a update on fibre broadband availability in the 

village.   

92/22 
Grant Applications 
 
Two grant applications for funding under S137 of the LGA 1972 had been received. 
 

1. It was Resolved to award £250 to Alice Redfern as part of scout group funding 
for participation in the 2023 World Scout Jamboree. 
 

2. It was Resolved to award £400 to Winchester Citizens Advice. 
 
 

93/22 
Consultation on increases in taxi fares 
 
The consultation from Winchester City Council was received and noted.  
 
 

94/22 
Cost of living crisis 
 
The Chairman introduced this item and wished to hear the views of members on the 
impact on Twyford residents and possible assistance that the Parish Council may be able 
to provide, together with support from WCC and HCC. 
 
Several areas were debated, including 

• the need to take into consideration the levels of precept set for 2023/24 

• potential for community grants 

• organisations who might be able to offer assistance. 
 
It was Resolved that: 

• all members will identify and confirm the status of local organisations and sent 
the information to the Clerk or Chairman. 

• aim to collate this information into a newsletter/leaflet to publish later in the 
Autumn/Winter. 

 
 

95/22 
Items for future Meetings 

• Consider a list of infrastructure within the village eligible for CIL applications. 

• Receive the minutes from the Parish Farm advisory committee 

• Items for planning committee: Hockley Golf Club works and proposals at 

Southampton Airport     

96/22 
Due to the confidential nature of the next item of business, It was Resolved to ask the 

public to leave the meeting. 

CONFIDENTIAL  

97/22 
Substation Lease 
 
The Clerk gave members an update on the lease negotiations.  
 
It was Resolved, that having sought appropriate legal advice, the Council request 
Southern Electric Distribution to remove their apparatus from the site.  
 

 The meeting closed at 9:35pm 
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Item 79/22 
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 Item 81/22 
COUNTY COUNCILLOR ROB HUMBY’S REPORT 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

Have your say on 20mph speed limits across Hampshire 

Hampshire County Council is seeking the views of Residents about 20mph limits within Hampshire 

Have your say on 20mph speed limits across Hampshire | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Pizza in the park!  New restaurant now open at historic Royal Victoria Country Park 

Visitors to Royal Victoria Country Park can tuck into delicious handmade pizzas in a brand-new 

restaurant following the refurbishment of an historic space on the former Netley Hospital site 

Pizza in the park! New restaurant now open at historic Royal Victoria Country Park | Hampshire 

County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Coveted Green Flags awarded again to Hampshire’s ‘world-class’ Country Parks 

Hampshire residents have access to world-class green spaces following the news that all five of the 

County Council’s Country Parks are officially still among the best – each have been awarded an 

internationally recognised Green Flag for 2022 

Coveted Green Flags awarded again to Hampshire’s ‘world-class’ Country Parks | Hampshire County 

Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Hampshire’s Youth Forum – a direct line to the County’s decision makers 

A new forum to give a voice to the county’s young people has met in person for the first time 

Hampshire’s Youth Forum – a direct line to the county’s decision makers | Hampshire County 

Council (hants.gov.uk) 

County Council tackling climate change with carbon reduction initiatives 

Pilot initiatives by Hampshire County Council are proving successful in significantly reducing carbon 

emissions and setting a course for sustainable change 

County Council tackling climate change with carbon reduction initiatives | Hampshire County Council 

(hants.gov.uk) 

More Treatment for drug and alcohol dependence thanks to funding boost 

Hampshire County Council is investing an extra £802,715 into projects to help people dependent on 

alcohol and drugs to access much needed support 

More treatment for drug and alcohol dependency thanks to funding boost | Hampshire County 

Council (hants.gov.uk) 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/1907202220mphsurvey
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/21072022CedarRooms
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/21072022CedarRooms
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220726GreenFlagAwards
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220726GreenFlagAwards
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220726youthforum
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220726youthforum
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220727ClimateChgCarbonSavgs
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220727ClimateChgCarbonSavgs
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/220729substancemisusefunding
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/220729substancemisusefunding
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More than £130,000 in grants for Hampshire projects to reduce isolation and improve wellbeing 

Hampshire County Council’s Executive Member for Adult Services and Public Health, Councillor Liz 

Fairhurst, has approved grants of £131,509 to community and voluntary organisations across 

Hampshire, to support their work helping vulnerable people to maintain their independence and 

reduce isolation 

Hampshire school children flex their creative muscles in fight against climate change 

Through the power of the visual arts, Hampshire children and young people are using their creative 

talents to bring the climate change issues that matter to them to the attention of visitors to 13 

public spaces across the county 

Hampshire school children flex their creative muscles in fight against climate change | Hampshire 

County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Hampshire County Council-run nursery in Eastleigh retains outstanding rating for third time 

The Aviary Nursery, on the Nightingale Primary School campus, is celebrating further confirmation of 

its ‘Outstanding’ OFSTED rating, after its first full inspection in seven years 

Hampshire County Council-run nursery in Eastleigh retains outstanding rating for third time | 

Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

More funding to support victims of domestic abuse 

Hampshire County Council has awarded over £1.5million of funding to projects that aim to ensure 

more families escaping domestic abuse have a safe place to go 

More funding to support victims of domestic abuse | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Tell us your thoughts on Hampshire’s highways and transport 

Hampshire residents are being asked for their views on Hampshire County Council’s range of 

highways and transport services – including the condition of roads, provision for cyclists, public 

transport and how utilities’ works, such as gas and water for example, are managed on the road 

network 

Tell us your thoughts on Hampshire’s highways and transport | Hampshire County Council 

(hants.gov.uk) 

Help improve services for people with autism 

Hampshire residents are being asked for their views on how to improve support services for people 

with autism 

Help improve services for people with autism | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Congratulating Hampshire’s post-16 learners 

Hampshire County Council is congratulating the thousands of students who have worked hard to 

achieve their A-level, Technical, Vocational and Apprenticeship qualifications this year.  These 

results, published on Thursday 18 August are for the first formal national post-16 exams held since 

2019 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/02082022climateart
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/02082022climateart
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220803aviary
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220803aviary
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/220805stopdomesticabusefunding
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/09082022NHTsurvey
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/09082022NHTsurvey
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/16082022autismservices
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Congratulating Hampshire's post-16 learners | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Food Vouchers to support rising grocery costs 

Food vouchers are now one part of the support to help Hampshire residents who may be struggling 

with the rising cost of living 

Food vouchers to support rising grocery costs | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Calling all Hampshire residents – could you open your door to a Hampshire child? 

Hampshire households are being urged to open the doors of their loving, safe and stable homes to 

help transform the lives of vulnerable children in need in the county 

Calling all Hampshire residents – could you open your door to a Hampshire child? | Hampshire 

County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

County Council Leader calls on Government to do more to address cost of living crisis this autumn 

and winter 

Hampshire County Council Leader, Cllr Rob Humby has today called for more crucial Government 

support for struggling families and communities this autumn and winter – who are facing rising fuel 

bills and potential hardship from the ongoing cost of living crisis 

County Council Leader calls on Government to do more to address cost of living crisis this autumn 

and winter | Hampshire County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Hampshire residents offered another change to generate green energy and save on bill 

Residents considering investing in solar panels for their homes can now, once again, sigh=up to 

generate greener energy and reduce their energy bills through the Hampshire County Council 

support solar panel scheme, Solar Together 

Hampshire residents offered another chance to generate green energy and save on bills | Hampshire 

County Council (hants.gov.uk) 

Congratulations to GCSE students 

Congratulations to all GCSE students across Hampshire.  The is the first year since the pandemic that 

students have returned to classroom based, face-to-face learning.  They have had to cope with 

learning in challenging circumstances due the Covid-19 pandemic.   

Reporting Highway Problems 

 

Links to report road issues are here: 

Potholes: https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/potholes 

Tree/hedge problems: 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/treehedge 

Flooding/drainage issues: 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/flooding 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/18082022ALevelresults
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/20220822foodvouchers
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/24082022fostercampaign
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/24082022fostercampaign
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/26082022costoflivingcrisis
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/26082022costoflivingcrisis
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/26082022solartogether
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/26082022solartogether
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/potholes
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/treehedge
https://www.hants.gov.uk/transport/roadmaintenance/roadproblems/flooding
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Agenda Item 82/22 
District Councillors’ Report to Twyford Parish Council 
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Item 83/22 
  

 

Twyford Parish Council 

 

Clerk’s Report 

Councillors are reminded that the items within this report are provided for information only and not available 

for debate. If it is considered that an item listed within the report should be debated fully by members, then it 

will be placed on the next appropriate committee or council agenda. Any member wanting clarification or 

further information on any aspect of items within the report please contact me in advance of the meeting. 

General reading and information. 

The following publications have been received and available for members to read: 

• Rural Service Network – Rural Bulletin 21st September 

• Census 2021 Partners update Issue 44 

• News from office of the Police & Crime Commissioner 

• WCC Parish Connect 

• SDNPA August newsletter 

• Clerks & Councils Direct – September 2022 

• The Clerk magazine – September 2022 

 

 

Other information 

1) All members need to be aware of the disclosable pecuniary interest forms and consider whether 

there have been any changes since it was last written. If there was a need for any change to be made, 

please contact me and I will supply fresh document for completion. 

2) The telephone kiosk at Northfields kiosk has had the defibrillator installed and is now available for 

use. External painting of the kiosk is still to be completed.   

3) HantSAR have been given permission to continue using Compton Lock for Search & Rescue training. 

4) Southern Water have been given permission to carry out water quality monitoring on the Itchen 

Navigation as part of the drought monitoring programme.  

5) At the July meeting of Full Council approval for given to replace the shutters on the pavilion at 

Hunter Park. This work was carried out by Empire Industrial Doors Ltd at a cost of £2,998. 

6) Cleaning of the five bus stops village is due to be carried out by Wettons on a quarterly basis. 

7) The Planning Inspectorate have advised that HCC have responded to their questions regarding the 

definitive map application for the right of way at New Barn. The case has now been passed to an 

inspector who will determine whether a direction should be issued.  

 

 

Jamie Matthews 

Parish Clerk 

23rd September 2 
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Item 85/22 
Schedule of Payments – August & September 2022 

Reference  Gross Vat Net Details 

02/08/2022 138 £50.00 £0.00 £50.00 R W Armstrong Group - Deposit return 

04/08/2022 139 £165.36 £27.56 £137.80 Philspace Ltd - Hire of portaloo (4 weeks) 

08/08/2022 140 £60.00 £0.00 £60.00 Colden Common Shed - Wood repais to bench at Compton Lock 

09/08/2022 141 £800.00 £0.00 £800.00 Matt Riley - Grant under Local Government Act 1972 s145  

10/08/2022 142 £30.28 £5.05 £25.23 HCL Clamping UK - Clmaps for SLR brackets 

10/08/2022 143 £29.97 £5.00 £24.97 Amazon - Cane toppers - HP 

10/08/2022 144 £1,186.18 £197.70 £988.48 Aztec Fencing Limited - Chain-link fencing repairs Northfields 

13/08/2022 176 £36.00 £6.00 £30.00 Vodafone - Mobile Telephones - August 

15/08/2022 145 £150.92 £0.00 £150.92 Adobe Systems Software - Annual Subscription Acrobat Pro DC 

15/08/2022 146 £3.00 £0.00 £3.00 Lloyds Bank (Card) - Monthly fee 

15/08/2022 147 £1,939.45 £0.00 £1,939.45 Employee Salaries - August Salaries 

15/08/2022 148 £1,663.65 £277.27 £1,386.38 Green Smile Ltd - Monthly grounds maintenance 

15/08/2022 149 £22.96 £3.83 £19.13 Plus Net - Broadband & Phone 

15/08/2022 150 £1,698.98 £283.16 £1,415.82 Gladson UK Limited - Picnic benches for Hunter Park 

15/08/2022 151 £336.66 £0.00 £336.66 HMRC - PAYE & NIC 

15/08/2022 152 £585.08 £0.00 £585.08 HCC Pensions - August Pension contributions 

15/08/2022 181 £585.08 £0.00 £585.08 HCC Pensions - August Pension contributions 

17/08/2022 153 £171.98 £0.00 £171.98 Eco Worthy UK - Batteries for SLR 

17/08/2022 154 £104.24 £17.37 £86.87 Tanya Batteries - Battery Charger for new batteries 

17/08/2022 155 £29.84 £0.00 £29.84 Sue Merritt - Mileage - July 

17/08/2022 156 £224.36 £0.00 £224.36 J.P. Matthews - Mileage - July 

22/08/2022 157 £40.00 £0.00 £40.00 ICO - Annual Data Protection Fee 

22/08/2022 158 £143.40 £6.83 £136.57 EDF - Final Payment - Pavilion 

22/08/2022 159 £28.78 £4.80 £23.98 1 2 3  Reg - Domain renewal (2 yrs 

24/08/2022 160 £22.56 £3.76 £18.80 Mark Harrod Ltd - Corner post flags 

30/08/2022 168 £1,416.84 £236.14 £1,180.70 Shoreland Network Solutions - Monthly maintenance 

30/08/2022 169 £764.64 £127.44 £637.20 Shoreland Network Solutions - Monthly maintenance 

31/08/2022 166 £204.00 £34.00 £170.00 Wel Medical - Replacement battery for defibrillator - Parish Hall 

01/09/2022 161 £104.15 £6.53 £97.62 Sue Merritt - Reimbursement: key cutting and padlock. Mileage. 

01/09/2022 162 £166.80 £27.80 £139.00 Able Group - Replace mortice on Pavilion door 

01/09/2022 163 £112.00 £0.00 £112.00 Wyatt Electrical - Electrical works to Northfields defibrillator kiosk 

01/09/2022 164 £50.00 £0.00 £50.00 Matthew Robinson - Return of deposit 

01/09/2022 165 £50.00 £0.00 £50.00 Adam Architecture - Return of deposit 

02/09/2022 172 £296.92 £6.49 £290.43 Wyatt Electrical - August 2022 caretaking 

05/09/2022 170 £90.00 £15.00 £75.00 Elite Playground Inspections - Quartley inspection - HP and Northfields 

05/09/2022 171 £1,663.65 £277.27 £1,386.38 Green Smile Ltd - Monthly grounds maintenance 

08/09/2022 173 £3,597.60 £599.60 £2,998.00 Empire Industrial Doors - Automated window and door shutters Pavilion 

12/09/2022 174 £245.95 £0.00 £245.95 Colden Common Parish Council - Contribuition towards camera for cycle bus. 

12/09/2022 175 £3.00 £0.00 £3.00 Lloyds Bank (Card) - Monthly fee 

13/09/2022 177 £36.00 £6.00 £30.00 Vodafone - Mobile Telephones - September 

15/09/2022 179 £1,778.11 £0.00 £1,778.11 Employee Salaries - September Salaries 

15/09/2022 180 £404.16 £0.00 £404.16 HMRC - PAYE & NIC 

15/09/2022 182 £561.52 £0.00 £561.52 HCC Pensions - September Pension contributions 

16/09/2022 178 £106.40 £0.00 £106.40 J.P. Matthews - Mileage - August 

16/09/2022 183 £2,526.61 £0.00 £2,526.61 Arthur J. Gallagher Insurance Brokers Limited - Annual Insurance 

22/09/2022 184 £50.00 £0.00 £50.00 Hannah Mountney - Return of deposit 

  £24,337.08 £2,174.60 £22,162.48  
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Item 87/22 
The SAAA is responsible for appointing external auditors to all smaller authorities and the next round of 5-year 

appointments is about to take place. All smaller authorities must have an external auditor even if they declare themselves 

exempt as the certificate of exemption must still be submitted.  

If the Council wish to remain as part of the SAAA sector led appointment scheme then no further action by the council is 

required but all councils must be given the opportunity to opt out and appoint their own external auditor. This must be 

done by 28th October at the latest. Opting out and appointing your own external auditor is a significant decision and it is 

important the council understand the implications of doing this. They should carefully read the implications and advice 

contained in the notice sent by the SAAA. 
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Item 89/22 
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Item 90/22 
 

Review of Part Night Street Lighting 

In March 2022, the Parish Council agreed to trial the part-night lighting initiative, as used in most other parts 

of Hampshire, until 30th September 2022. Part-night operation of streetlights means they are switched off 

between 01:00 and 04:00 in certain areas and can reduce total energy consumption by about 20%. 

In Twyford, street lighting on several roads (Hazeley Road, Coxs Hill, High Street, Shawford Road, Finches 

Lane and Queen Street) remain on throughout the night as these are all Classified (A, B or C) routes.  The 

remainder are unclassified, residential, roads to which part-night lighting can safely be applied and part-night 

lighting was implemented in these areas from 1st April 2022. 

 

At the March 2022 Full Council meeting it was reported that energy costs for street lighting were increased 

by 90% and that it was possible further increases may be applied after 30th September 2022.  

 

No correspondence has been received by the Council from members of the public in respect of the part-night 

lighting. 

 

The Council is asked to consider whether it wishes to continue with the part-night street lighting initiative.  
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Item 91/22 
Broadband FTTP Community Scheme  

In early 2021 Twyford Parish Council undertook to act as sponsor of a Community “Fibre To The 

Premises” (FTTP) Scheme, via which residents and businesses in a community could utilise vouchers 

issued by Government and Hampshire County Council to pay for all or part of the costs of installing 

FTTP.  This scheme was identified as a means of providing improved broadband speeds to many 

properties in the southern parts of the village and in particular properties in parts of Twyford Moors 

where guaranteed download speeds are sometimes reported to be less than 10mbps. 

All properties in the relevant part of the parish were leafletted and following an indication of 

potential interest Openreach provided an estimate of the duration of the process to gain a formal 

quote, activate pledges of the vouchers and provide delivery of FTTP by April 2022.   

Progress was initially delayed by Openreach not responding to communications from the Parish 

Council and then was attributed by Openreach to awaiting the scope of a government project to roll 

out FTTP.  Since that time two commercial providers (Trooli and Giganet) of FTTP have commenced 

rollout of their own FTTP infrastructure in selected parts of Twyford. It was recently announced that 

the remaining parts parts of Twyford not covered under the commercial schemes fall within the 

scope of the government procurement for roll out of FTTP in Hampshire and so a large number of 

properties in the Twyford Community led scheme will no longer be able to use vouchers.   

Furthermore, it was clarified that the Parish Council does not currently have the relevant powers to 

be able to act as the legal entity for the scheme and could not enter into the contract for delivery of 

FTTP to eligible households and businesses. 

The Community FTTP Broadband project is incapable of proceeding for the following reasons: 

• There is no contracting entity. 

• The smaller area would have an insufficient number of participants to make the scheme 

capable of delivery by funding only by vouchers. 

• The Community Scheme would not be permitted to operate in an area which has a direct 

award under the government’s Project Gigabit. 

• Hampshire County Council’s voucher funding has now all been spent.  

 

The progress of the government’s direct award, under Project Gigabit for the county of Hampshire is 

slow. An update on the next stages of procurement, which is the award of a contract, is not expected 

until mid-2023. Openreach’s commercial rollout is planned for delivery by the end of 2026. 

It is therefore recommended that the Community Scheme is closed and a formal notification is sent 

to all persons who expressed an interest in participating.  It is also suggested that a TIS is issued to 

refer to the government procurement project and how households and businesses in Twyford Parish 

may conduct a search to see whether they fall with the scope of that roll out, or not.   

This is clearly a very disappointing for the households and businesses in the parish that will continue 

to have very poor broadband speed and questions why the scope of the Twyford [commercial] roll 

out has expressly excluded locations that most need improved broadband! 

Tony Bronk 

25th September 2022 
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Item 92/22 
  

 

Twyford Parish Council 

 

Grant Applications - Full Council Meeting – 29th September 2022
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Agenda Item 93/22 
 

Subject: FW: Consultation on increase of taxi fares 

 

Dear all,  

Consultation on increase of taxi fares 

 

As an organisation or agency that represents the interests of vulnerable children or adults, 

we are writing to consult you on the proposal to increase the maximum fares for hackney 

carriages (taxis) within the Council’s district, with effect from 1 November 2022.  

The proposed changes are as follows: 

Distance 

For the first 550 yards (503 metres) or part thereof – increase to £3.20 (currently £2.80) 

For each succeeding 140 yards (128 metres) or part thereof - 20p (currently; for each 

succeeding 170 yards (155 metres) of part thereof) 

There are no proposed changes to the waiting time, extra charges; such as bank holidays, or 

fouling charge. More information and the current Hackney Carriage (Taxi) Fares chart can 

be viewed online at: www.winchester.gov.uk/licensing/taxi-fares.  

If you wish to make representations concerning the variation of these fares please do so in 

writing, giving reasons for doing so, on or before 12 October 2022, to the following 

address: email: licensing@winchester.gov.uk or post: Licensing Manager, Licensing 

Department, Winchester City Council, City Offices, Colebrook Street, Winchester, SO23 9LJ. 

Yours sincerely,  
 
Briony Appletree 
Licensing Officer 
Public Protection 
Winchester City Council 
Colebrook Street 
Winchester 
SO23 9LJ  
 

http://www.winchester.gov.uk/licensing/taxi-fares
mailto:licensing@winchester.gov.uk

